Final Minutes

RBCA June 2011 Meeting

June 7, 2011  
Bryant Elementary

Attendees –

Nazila Merati (reporter)

Tony Provine

J. Andrew Miller

Virginia Gunby

Jorgen Bader

Rebecca Nelson

Brett Frosaker

Ken Nielsen

Sarah Swanberg
Meeting started at 7:05. 

Jorgen passed out petition proposing changing the name to University Station and opposing keeping Brooklyn Station for Sound Transit.

Announcements:

Hunter Tree Farm – Saturday 6/11. There will be a brainstorming session with the community to vision how the Hunter Tree Farm space can be used.  This is a partnership between the Pomegranate group and Tully’s Coffee. The event is coordinated by Per Johnson of the WCC.  

6/25 1-3 pm. NE Sustainable Seattle will be hosting an emergency prep workshop at Bryant Elementary School. 

We are still looking for a Seattle Police Department Rep for the RBCA.

Chris Truppner is running for state house and may resign from Board. 

Action: Follow up on Chris’ intentions re: remaining on Board.

Seattle Oral History project through the Evans School – should we have RBCA utilize this resource to get an oral history recorded?  Jorgen Bader would be a great person to interview about the history of the RBCA.

Rebecca is also talking the Seattle Times about how the budget cuts are affecting community centers. More on this later.

7:16 – Discussion of 30th Ave NE – area in question is a residential area west of 30th NE (by the border of Calvary Cemetery). Issues raised by neighbors include dumpsters for Queen Mary (QM) restaurant located too close to the corner of NE 55th and 30th NE and resulting in danger for pedestrians and drivers.  The dumpster attracts illegal dumping as well which attracts more dumping and vermin to the area.
Owner of QM restaurant says there is no room on her property to store dumpsters.  SDOT was contacted and a complaint was filed.  Tony made some inquires to SPU, while they said there was no place for dumpsters in the alley, they might be able to reduce the size of the dumpster and change collection to make sure no trash piles up.  Hopefully, we will hear from SDOT about the dumpster placement soon.  The parking situation was also discussed.  Parking is heavy at the north end of the street and less on the South End (also regulated with an RPZ), but parking varies based on the time of day and the season.  There is a lot of overflow parking from U Village and it gets parked up during game days and Duchess Tavern events.  Is the traffic and parking a hazard? Some think so.  Traffic calming was discussed, but needs to be studied further.  

It was suggested to log all illegal activity on 30th NE, from sleeping in cars overnight, dumping of human waste and trash dumping on side of street and by dumpster.  In order to make it less attractive to dumpers, having Calvary do some tree and shrub pruning was also suggested.  Karen Ko may be able to help with developing a Small Sparks grant to get improvements to 30th NE. 

Action- Send letter to SPU about issues on 30th NE including enforcing of 2 hour parking, replacement of the missing No parking sign on NE corner of 30th NE, and replacing dumpster with a smaller version or suggesting removing it all together. 

7:40 – Board Reports

Treasurer’s Report – Balance of 5/25 is $2535.43.  Outstanding issues include paying for web-hosting for website and paying the Seattle Community Council Federation dues. 

Communications Committee – check Google SEO  (search engine optimization) statistics and overall site traffic

New twitter address - @ravennabryant for tweeting out what is happening at the RBCA. Follow them please.

Action – Check website stats monthly.

Land Use –Land Use – Andrew is reviewing land use projects around Ravenna-Bryant and the impact it might have.  There was a discussion about recommendations from the Mayor on the Roosevelt Neighborhood Plan.  The Mayor seems to be responding to pressure from the developer seeking a contract rezone for a 12 - 16 story building at the gateway intersection of 15th and 65th as well as density advocates not living in the area who want density for density's sake.

 Action – Talk to RNA about RBCA position before meeting. Board needs a Ravenna –Bryant position to be taken at the next design review meeting.  

Action – Revise letter re: Roosevelt station, approve the current letter, with an amendment. 

Wedgwood Vision Plan – decided that the best thing to do is to talk to our constituents north of NE 70th, sometime this summer to get their input.

Action – find a good time to get folks to NE Library to have a focus group/charrette this summer or early fall.

Transportation – Virginia updated us on all things transportation, see Transportation update for more information. 

